
ELLWOOD CITY BOROUGH COUNCIL 

PUBLIC HEARING – COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

Monday, December 19, 2016 – 5:45 p.m. 

 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

President Connie R. MacDonald called the meeting to order. 

 

ATTENDANCE 

Present:  Mr. Celli, Mr. DeCaria, Ms. Dici, Ms. Lamenza, Ms. Mancini, Mr. Ovial, and Mr. 

MacDonald 

Also present:  Borough Manager Bob Villella, Solicitor Ed Leymarie 

Absent:  Mayor Anthony Court 

 

ITEMS OF BUSINESS: 
1) Canceling the Laying out of Buckeye Way (portion) & Hazel Way 

The Council of the Borough of Ellwood City will hold a public hearing on December 19 

at 5:45pm in Council Chambers, 525 Lawrence Avenue on the petition of the Borough to 

cancel the laying out of a portion of Buckeye Way between the east line of 6
th

 Street and 

the west line of Locust Way and Hazel Way between the south line of Fountain Avenue 

to the north line of Buckeye Way from the plan of streets in the Pittsburgh Company Plan 

of Lots located in the Third Ward.  Said alleys were laid out but never opened.  Any 

interested person may offer comments. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned. 

 

  

     ____________________________________ 

     Linda M. List 

     Borough Secretary 

 

 


